PINE TREE QUILT GUILD QUILT SHOW COMMITTEE MEETING Approved

October 15, 2013

The meeting was called to order at Eskaton by Chairperson Barbara Ceresa at 7:00 pm. Members present were Julie Berry, Tamara Cook, Molly Cook, Kris Cook, Ardy Tobin, Myrna Raglin, Lois Hodges, Mary Serpa, Marjorie McConnell, Janene Powell, Carol Riddles, Pat Gillings, Joan Mosley, Barbara Ceresa, Sally Monestier, Susie Ernst, Connie Ferrao, Mary Ross, Anne Wilson.

Barbara welcomed the committee members and announced that our 30th Anniversary year of 2014 will be a celebration with the theme of "In the Good Old Summertime." The attending members each introduced themselves and their position. Barbara Ceresa is chairperson, Joan Mosley co-chairperson, Anne Wilson secretary and Pat Gillings treasurer are the executive committee.

Treasurer Pat Gillings presented the proposed budget. There was discussion about the increased expenses and anniversary celebration. **MOTION MSP**: **To accept the budget as proposed.** Lois Hodges/Ardy Tobin. Pat passed out lavender check request forms to be used for QS.

Barbara passed around a draft of the roster for corrections and also announced that MAQ will again be displaying their work in the lunchroom. There will be layout changes with the vendors being in the main room and community service, country store, baskets, challenges and other displays in the Northern Mines building.

Barbara and Joan presented the plan for a 30th Anniversary Gala event on Friday night before the quilt show. Joan will be the chairperson of the event which will be fully catered and honor and celebrate the Guild and all our activities. Full details will be researched by Joan and presented to the Board. The Gala is a budgeted item in the Quilt Guild although working closely with the Quilt Show.

Sandra Bruce has volunteered to create a logo for the 30th anniversary and welcomes ideas and suggestions from members.

Admission will remain at \$7.00 for 2014. Ideas for raising additional funds included selling blank greeting cards with opportunity quilts printed on the front, quilting themed socks and pins.

Door prizes were discussed; the system of attaching tickets to the program and entering them into a drawing has proven to be complicated and difficult to communicate with the winners. A new system will be used for 2014 where the winning numbers will be pre-input into the programs, and prizes may be picked up immediately. We will continue to recycle programs and also consider cutting their size by not including so much information. This change should lessen printing costs.

Publicity has already started for the show which is May 3 and 4, 2014. Ardy will be working with Sue Miller on Graphics. Flyers and bookmarks will be taken to PIQF Thursday and are available for anyone to take to quilting related events. Ardy reminded us that for any printing please use House of Print & Copy and be sure to sign the invoice with your name and committee the expense is to be charged against.

Marjorie McConnell will inquire about showing the Opportunity Quilt at Cornish Christmas indoors at the new, larger Lucchesi Wineries location on Mill Street.

Kris, Ardy Joan and Sue Miller have gone through all the Committee binders that have been turned in. There is a common format for the new binders and old/unused data has been removed. Binders were given to those in attendance.

Barbara asked for a show of hands to change the meeting time to 6:30 which was unanimous. The next QS Board meeting will be 6:30 PM on November 19th at Eskaton. Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Anne Wilson, Secretary.